

DECR chairman meets with Argentinian ambassador to the Russian Federation



DECR Communication Service, 20.07.2022.

On July 20, 2022, a meeting took place at the Department for External Church Relations of the Moscow Patriarchate between the DECR chairman Metropolitan Anthony of Volokolamsk and Argentina's Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary Ambassador to the Russian Federation H. E. Eduardo Antonio Zuain.

The guest was accompanied by the secretary of the Embassy, Mr. Juan Carlos Pignataro.

Metropolitan Anthony warmly welcomed the diplomat to the Department for External Church Relations.

The sides discussed issues of mutual concern.

Source: https://mospat.ru/en/news/89474/